January 22,
1935

Mr, Tony Sudekum, President
The Crescent Amusement Company,
Nashville, Tenn,

Dear Mr. Sudekum:

Your letter of January 13, was duely
received, but my duties here have prevented
me from answering sooner,

I want to thank you for the view you
have taken on the matter of increasing the
rent on the theatre to $200,00 per month, the
original leese figure. 1In the event businesa
falls off this summer to an appreciable degree
I will try to work out some plan by which I
can make some concession.

Assuring you of my sincere appreciation
oriyour many kindnesses in the past, I re=-
main

Sincerely yours,

RHW:fm ‘ R, H. Walker,
Spﬂﬂker .



